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September 18, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to continue receiving the advisory support and local community input of the Vashon-Maury Island Groundwater Protection Committee. This amendment to K.C.C. 9.14.070 will revise the sunset date for the Vashon-Maury Island Groundwater Protection Committee from December 31, 2013 to December 31, 2017. 
Protecting the quality and quantity of groundwater is essential to ensuring the long-term safety and reliability of rural water supplies on Vashon-Maury Island. The protection of island groundwater is central to King County's commitment to protecting the health and safety of the island's residents, and to protecting the ecosystem benefits of the island’s natural environment.
This legislation will enhance King County’s ability to protect the quality and sustain the quantity of groundwater resources on Vashon-Maury Island. In King County, groundwater is used as the potable water supply by 30 percent of the population. On Vashon-Maury Island, groundwater supplies approximately 71 percent of the potable water and the balance of potable water comes from springs and streams. The island has been designated as a Sole Source Aquifer by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency because there are no reasonably available alternative sources of drinking water which could replace the aquifer if it became contaminated.
The Vashon Maury Island Groundwater Protection Committee serves the Vashon-Maury Island community. The Committee began its work in late 2001 and has continued to meet since that time. The committee implements the recommendations of the local Groundwater Management Plan and addresses current local groundwater issues. Additionally, the committee advises King County and others on groundwater-related actions and activities. With ten committee positions, a broad cross section of Vashon-Maury community interests can be represented. Recruitments for vacant committee positions will seek to further Equity and Social Justice goals.

This legislation supports the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by supporting water quality pollution reduction, protecting the safety of drinking water on the island and protecting and restoring water quality and ecosystems.

This legislation supports the objectives and strategies of the Strategic Climate Action Plan by continuing the effort of the committee to implement plans and provide valuable feedback to the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) and the community on the implementation of groundwater management and watershed plans. 
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This legislation will benefit King County residents by continuing groundwater protection and related groundwater management activities that are an important part of King County's public health and environmental stewardship responsibilities on Vashon-Maury Island.
If you have any questions about this legislation, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-6587.
Sincerely,
Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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